
The Wildlife Conservation Council approved a grant request from the Yuma Valley Rod 
and Gun Club for $600 for the purposes of holding the summer 2012 meeting of the 
Hunting and Angling Heritage Work Group (HAHWG). 
 
The purpose of the Hunting and Angling Heritage Working Group (HAHWG) is to 
gather leaders in industry, conservation groups, youth groups, and wildlife management 
professionals to synergistically preserve the hunting and angling tradition.  
 
The meeting was June 30 and July 1 at Buck Springs Allotment in Unit 5A.  The Yuma 
Valley Rod and Gun Club performed the functions funded by the grant, including 
purchasing all meals, supplies, and materials using the grant money to feed up to 60 
guests for lunch and dinner on June 30 and breakfast on July 1.  The meals included 
drinks as well as round-the clock coffee.  The grant request cited a $600 grant cost share 
from the HAHWG gun raffle.  After we submitted the grant request to WCC, the 
National Wild Turkey Federation voted to support the meeting with a $500 donation.  So 
the WCC grant was cost shared with the $500 donation from the NWTF to conduct the 
meeting. 
 
The WCC license plate banner, which is shown in the picture below, was hung on the 
meeting tent.  During the first agenda item all attendees were provided a copy of the  
WCC license plate flier and the WCC was given credit by the event chair for funding the 
grant request. 
 
Following is a summary of attendance. 
 

·  40 total attendees  
·  20 unique organizations represented 

 
The organizations at the meeting represented wildlife conservation groups (local and 
national), sportsmen’s organizations, retailers, outdoor bloggers, youth development 
groups, nonprofit planners and individuals.  
 
Attached to this report is the notes from the meeting. 
Also attached are photos from the event.  Please accept our gratitude for funding this 
event.  A diverse coalition working to preserve our outdoor heritage represents our best 
chance of preserving what we love.  We look forward to working with the WCC on other 
projects in the future. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
David Power 
Doug Beach 
Yuma Valley Rod and Gun Club 
 



 


